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From the Executive Director

Dear Family Member,

Many times this year | wish | could share with you all of the great things we
as a family have accomplished. We try as much as possible to convey to
you the wonderful progress we witness yearly through our newsletters,
e-blasts and letters. However, the sheer amount of growth, sacrifice,
strength and perseverance that we see in PNC family members makes it
impossible to tell every tale behind every face. These individual stories
provide inspiration for all of us involved in the daily operations of Peace.
We are blessed to see it as it unfolds and we want to share that blessing
with you as much as we can.

As you may know, in 1971 a group of neighbors met to put in place the foundation of Peace
Neighborhood Center. That foundation has supported us on our evolving journey over the last
four decades. During that time, Peace has been a catalyst for change in over 15,000 lives. Over
the course of 2009, the vision started by that founding group continues to shine. Embraced and
expanded by all of us, that vision assisted PNC family members to graduate from Michigan State,
Eastern Michigan University and Washtenaw Community College. It helped open Peace House, our
new program that will be fully occupied in 2010 as it provides supportive/transitional housing to two
families. It helped to provide I8 teens and young adults with a summer job training program. It has
helped mothers, fathers and children make life changing steps towards self-sufficiency. It has been the
impetus of providing programs and services to over 1600 individuals this year. Most importantly, it
has helped to make our community better one person at a time...

All of this may touch on the surface of what we helped do in 2009, but the full story lies somewhere
between the lines. We never seem to have enough space to tell that whole story in a document
such as this report, but, believe me, there is so much more that goes into helping 1600 individuals
along their path to success. So this year let me remind you that you have an open invitation to come
by and visit! Come by and speak with any PNC Staff to get the story between the lines. Come and
be inspired! Come and be a part of what we call “managed chaos” — the smiles, the laughter, the
struggles and all that goes with it. Drop by any weekday to hear and see some of the things between
the lines.View our video on the website or request a DVD copy by contacting our office. | guarantee
you will not be disappointed.

Thank you for making this possible yet another year in 2009!

In Service,

Bonnie Billups, Jr.
Executive Director
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Economics

The realities of the current economic
situation were on the forefront of everyone’s
mind throughout 2009. Peace Neighborhood
Center was no different, as we faced a difficult
year of fundraising while dealing with a 200%

increase in the number of Advocacy and
Emergency Assistance calls we received over
the number we received in 2008.

The need was great, and our resources limited.

However, as we always have, Peace found a way
to continue to offer hope to those in need.
As the year progressed, Peace stood on the

frontlines with the other agencies of Washtenaw
County to keep people in their homes in the
face of the worst economic downturn since
the Great Depression, ultimately helping 247

households weather the storm.

Bonnie Billups, Jr. salutes Rev. Barry Ludwig
of Zion Lutheran Church for their help in

making Peace House possible.

2009 also saw the opening of Peace’s latest
initiative to help the families of Washtenaw
County: the Peace House Transitional Housing
Center. Peace House allows us to provide

temporary housing for families as they work to
get back on their feet. With the economy the
way that it is, the timing could not have been
better. We would like to thank everyone who
helped make Peace House a reality!
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Education

One of the cornerstones of Peace’s mission
to break the cycle of poverty is its strong

focus on education. Over its 38 year history,

Peace Neighborhood Center has helped
young people affected by lower economic and
social standing to discover options and make
choices that lead them to self-sufficiency as

they transition into successful adult lives.

Peace’s Youth Services include the REACH
After School program for K-5th grade
students and the Alternatives for Youth After
School program for 6th-8th grade students.
Performance Arts Academy, Rising Sons
Mentorship for Boys, STARS Mentorship for
Girls, Leadership Camp and the College/

Career Prep Club provide educational and

emotional support to each child.

Lee’s Story

The smile on Lee’s face seemed to be a mile wide
as she told the PNC staff about her first days in
clinical. Lee has been a member of the PNC family
since she was 10 and is now in her program at
EMU to become a RN, with a plan to specialize in
Pediatric nursing. As a Team Leader in our Summer
Day Camp this year, she supervised teens in our
Job Training Program and gave back as a mentor
to two 8th graders. Lee says, “Peace Center is my
home! The place | know | am supported and loved!
Without it | wouldn’t be where | am today!”
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Energy

The Family Enrichment Program is a new, adult
centered program designed to provide opportunities
for personal education and growth through diverse
programming. Programs include informational workshops
that address issues such as financial planning and improving
positive communication between home and school, dance
classes, support groups for men and women going through
recovery, cooking classes, and family field trips.

Stan’s Story

Stan had been clean three weeks when he
walked through the doors of Peace. He just
celebrated 30 months of sobriety after over

twenty years of using drugs and being in and out
of jail. This year he also celebrated going to
the book store and buying books and supplies
for his first year of college. He is starting on
course work to attain a degree in social work.

The one constant in Peace’s history has been
change as we have constantly worked to evolve
our programs to meet the needs of those we
serve. 2009 continued that rich tradition of
change as we added the Family Enrichment
program, expanded the focus of the College/
Career Prep Club and opened the new Peace

House Transitional Housing Center.

As we move into the future, Peace seeks to
build on the energy we developed in 2009.
From momentous occasions like opening a new
building, to chatting with the Governor at a
fundraiser we held with Zingerman’s Deli, to
small gestures by our great volunteers, Peace
is proud of the successes and triumphs we
accomplished over the last year. These new
programs, new funders and new friends will

allow us to continue strong in 2010 and beyond.

Thank You!

info@peaceneighborhoodcenter.org
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Programs

YouTtH SERVICES

REACH After School Program
Alternatives for Youth
College & Career Prep

Leaders in Training
Rising Sons Mentorship for Boys
STARS Mentorship for Girls
Performance Arts Academy

Summer Day Camp

ADULT SERVICES
Substance Abuse Recovery
Advocacy
Eviction Prevention
Utility Assistance
Job Placement & Retention Services

Transitional Housing

6 Peace Neighborhood Center Annual Report 2009 www.peaceneighborhoodcenter.org



Leadership

Board of Directors

2009 Financial Summary* 2010
Individuals $279,768 Dan Brady, President/
Churches and Service Groups 23,824 Acting Treasurer
City of Ann Arbor 12,500 Seth Kopald, Vice President
Washtenaw United Way 110,249 Kathy Sample, Secretary
Corporations and Foundations 165,412
Satellite Centers 22,334 Michelle Benin
Special Events 55,406 Krista Hoffman
Program Fees 2,825 Laurence H. Margolis
Fred D. McCuiston, Jr.
Total Public Support $672,318 Sarah W. Newman
Amy Pachera
i Don Vereen
Satellite SEe/zﬁltasl Prgé;erim
Ce3n.'§ezr(;) 8.24%/ 0.42% Staff
quée:lozzay \ Bonnie Billups, Jr.
\ Executive Director
Paul Johnson
Program Director
Ken Bankhead
William Franklin
Jessica Hunter
Kenya Hunter
City of ghs”erfv"iﬁé Karen LeGassick, MSW
Ann Groups Kevin Lill
f.rsbé(),/:; 3.54% Kelly Martin
Larry Mitchell
Administration $47,555 Cornelius.OIive
Adult Programs 72,432 Ella Olive
Advocacy 51,035 Terri Strom, MSW
Fundraising 60,209 .
Job Placement/Retention 12,250 Advisory Board
Satellite Centers 52,945 Rich Ballard
Substance Abuse Support 52,407 Letitia Byrd
Youth Programs 306,791 Substance Tim Damschroder
Abuse Don Faber
Support
Total Expenses $655,624 7.99% Wendy Fremuth
“ . ) ) . . Advocacy o ) Charles Gelman
Unaudited; audited figures will be available June 2010 7.78% Adm|7n2|55to;atlon Michele Madden
o Nancy Margolis
SCaetr?t”ei:se Griff McDonald
8.08% Mike McManus
Stan Mendenhall
Youth Kathleen Menerey
Programs Elmo Morales
46.79% Roy Muir
Adult rFaL|Isn|:g Blondeen Munson
P;‘;%gggs 9.18% Allan Newman
Cliff Sheldon
\ Delphia Simpson
J. Cedric Simpson
Job Lou Velker
Placement/ .
Retention Monty Vincent
1.87% Richard Westbury

Gerald Woolfolk
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Thank You to Our Donors!

$10,000-$99,999
Ann Arbor Area Community

Foundation

Ann Arbor Housing Commission

Ann Arbor Social Capital Fund
Discount Tire

The Estate of Elizabeth Smiley
Stanley and Robin

Mendenhall

The Pryor Foundation

University of Michigan
“Greek Week”

$5,000-$9,999

Bethlehem United

Church of Christ

Buhr Foundation

Duffy Foundation
Speckhard-Knight Charitable
Foundation

Leslie R. Thurston

Monty and Julianne Vincent
Washtenaw United Way
Carol W. Weber

Maynard and Judith Wellman

Zion Lutheran Church

$1,000-$4,999

Marcia Alter

Barrett Paving Materials

Mary and Charles Bennett
William F. Brinkerhoff & Kathy
Sample

Arthur and Alice Burks
Barbara M. Carr

CFl Group

Church World Service Inc.
Timothy and Robin Damschroder
Kristine and Dave Denzin

Jack and Jean DiGiuseppe
Stephen and Judith Dobson
Fetzer Institute

First Congregational Church
First Presbyterian Church
Food Gatherers

Charles and Rita Gelman
Helen and John Griffith

Martha Buhr Grimes

Douglas and Kathy Heady
Michael Hedin

Heather Hewett

Krista and Jud Hoffman

J.F. Ervin Foundation

Mary Anne and Eric Jaeger
Jolly Pumpkin Cafe & Brewery
Judy M. Judd

Kiwanis Club of Ann Arbor
David and Louise Lutton

lan MacGregor & Vickie Wellman
Michele Madden

William and Sally Martin
Michael McManus and Kathleen
Menerey

George E. Mendenhall

David Mioduszewski and Nancy
Pace

The Mosaic Foundation

Roy and Susan Muir

Allan Newman & Roddy Wares
Sharon and Chuck Newman
Sarah Newman

Roger and Coco Newton
Nondi Orazi & Terry Walsh
Robert and Mary Ann Pierce

Al and Sandy Raymond

Rodney Smith, M.D.

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church
United Way of Southeastern
Michigan

Thomas Wieder and Susan Schooner

Richard and Marian Williams

Zingerman’s Service Network

$500-$999

Harvey and Mary Amoe

James and Lisa Baker
Gwendolyn L. Ball

Peyton Bland & Rebecca Spangler
Jane Bridges

Michael and Berna Brooks
Letitia J. Byrd

Richard and Sue Chase

Chelsea Retirement Residents
Council

Diane D. Coxford

Robert and Joyce Damschroder
Dan Cameron Family Foundation
Delta Kappa Gamma, Alpha Rho
Chapter

Mary H. Dobson

Paul and Clarine Drenkow
Esther Floyd

Margo Gill

Heinz Grassl & Deanne E. Sovereen
Glen and Brenda Greenlee
William and Louise Gregory
Armand and Mary Hewett

F.H. Hollenberg

Ruth Ann and Harry Huff

Ann and Tom Hunt

Hylant Group

| Sciences, LLC

Keith and Erin Linnenbringer
Dr. Nina McClelland

Elmo and Susan Morales

Tom and Amy Pachera

Mary and Keith Phelps

Victor and Valerie Rosenberg
William Sample, Jr.

Patricia and Van Sandstrom
Richard and Norma Sarns

Gary and Kathryn Steinaway
Suzanne and Carl Van Appledorn
Varsity Ford

Mary Russell Watkins

Gabriel and Gerane Weinreich
West Washtenaw Business

Association

$250-$499

Herbert and Carol Amster
Basil and Katharine Babcock
Pat Bantle

William D. Bastow

Reginald and Lois Batzer
Dorothy Bauer

Patricia Bauer

Sheri Belcher & Todd Tribble
William and Olivia Birdsall

Rebecca Boylan

Dan and Kathy Brady

Marie and Mark Brazeau
Robert and Janice Brimacombe
John and Mary Caldwell
Angela Ceely

Gregory and Anne Clites

Hans Cozak & Anne Louise Baird
David and Marilyn Cummins
Karen E. Danzeisen

Dempsey Incorporated

Gene and Nancy Eavy

Emerson School

First Baptist Church of Ann Arbor
Gerald and Lynn Fouchey
Larry Friedman & Mary Kalmes
Randi Friedman

Luis and April Gago

Jim and Sister Dori Gapczynski
Beth Gilford & John R. Alden
Virginia B. Gordan

Greater Beneficial Union #630
Thomas and Ruth Green
Gretchen and David Gruner
Robert and Pamela Guenzel
Carl and Julia Guldberg

Mark and Brenda Gunderson
Haisley School PTO

Huron Valley Sunrise Lions
Gail Jackson

Gretchen Jackson

Jeanne Joesten

Nora Karsch

Herbert Katz

Stephen and Judy Kesler

Rhea Kish

Syma Kroll

Lois M. Mayfield

Martha Mayo & Irwin Goldstein
Maureen Michael and Roger De Roo
Jack and Carmen Miller
Margaret Nance

Anna Newman

Laurence and Mary Louise
O’Connell

Joe E. O’Neal
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$250-$499 (cont.)
Edith Parker and David Cohen

Christina Perros & Tom Dewhirst
Donald and Dorothy Peterson
Robin Queen

Ron Reed

Rudolph E. Reichert, Jr., M.D.
Frederick and Anne Remley

Pary L. Reza & Terry Howell

Les and Ann Rogers

Kirk Rowland

Amy Sample and Jim Azim

James V. Schaefer

Joyce and George Schlecht
Nicole and Michael Sefton
Constance Sherman

Ashalatha Shetty

Nancy Shiffler

Pamela and Paul Sieving

Anne Smith

Doris and Lawrence Sperling
David and Ann Staiger

Helen Starman

Thomas Steppe and Catherine Mann
Raymond and Alena Stocking
Margaret Talburtt and James Peggs
United Way of Southeastern PA

W. Scott Westerman, |r.

Charles and Sandra Westrin
Richard Wilson

$100-$249

Abbot School PTO
Phyllis R. Allen

Allen Creek Preschool

Siraj and Alexandra Alseri

Jeffrey and Diane Alson
American Baptist Women’s
Ministries

Bruce and Margaret Amrine
Herbert and Carol Amster
James and Sue Andersen

Rae Ann Anderson-Weymouth
James Angle & Jacqueline Deron
Ann Arbor Financial Services
Ann Arbor Friends Meeting
Jessica Antanaitis

Mary E. Ardner

Wallace and Ellen Arneson
Daniel and Monica Atkins
LeAnn and Joe Auer

Kenneth and Karen Aungst
Ronald and Anna Marie Austin
Basil and Katharine Babcock
Aaron Babycz

Kathleen A. Baines

Jim and Martha Balmer

Pat Bantle

Rose M. Barhydt

Laurie and Jeff Barnett

Mary Barnett

Richard and Margaret Barnich
William D. Bastow

Reginald and Lois Batzer
Dorothy Bauer

Patricia Bauer

Zoe Behnke

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Behnke
Sheri Belcher & Todd Tribble
Mr. and Mrs. Bellottie

Rachel Bendit and Mark Bernstein
Joan A. Binkow

William and Olivia Birdsall
llene and William Birge
Martha and David Bloom
Diane and Sarr Blumson
Carol E. Bowers

Rebecca Boylan

Dan and Kathy Brady

Marie and Mark Brazeau
Robert and Janice Brimacombe
Margaret Britt and Louis King
Max and Sandra Bromley
Hershal Brown

Shelley and Gary Bruder

Sue Budin and John Lloyd
Arno and Patricia Buhrer
Frances E. Bull

Daniel and Adrienne Burroughs
Irene Butter

John and Mary Caldwell

Ken Caldwell

Paul A. Callam & Lynn Gregory
Jean Campbell

Lael R. Cappaert

Rev. Lori and John Carey

Jean Carlberg and Bunyan Bryant
Paul and Patricia Carson

Dr. Craig Cattell & Catherine Burt
Martin and Sally Cayley

Angela Ceely

Betty Chaffee

Vicki Chan

Pat Chapman

Margaret and Gerald Charbeneau
Mark and Joan Chesler

Kathleen Cho & Eric Fearon
Gregory and Anne Clites

Loretta Coghlan

Scherlyna Comer

Arnold and Susan Coran

James and Pam Corbett

Anthony Cox

Hans Cozak & Anne Louise Baird

Robert Crenshaw, |Jr.

Constance and George Cress
Jean C. Crump

David and Marilyn Cummins
Karen E. Danzeisen

Gerald Davis

Herman and Helen Deal
Delta Sigma Theta Sorority Ann
Arbor Alumnae Chapter
Michael F. Dempsey

Jack and Barbara Dempsey
Lisa Dempsey

Dempsey Incorporated
Marlene and John Derosia
Kenneth and Ann Dill
Martha and Michael Duchon
Peter and Grace Duren
Gene and Nancy Eavy
Geoffrey H. Eley and Regina
Morantz-Sanchez

Emerson School

Enspire Dental

Daniel and Martina Ezekiel
Angela Fagerlin

Kathleen Faller

First Baptist Church of Ann Arbor
Michael Fitzsimmons

Scott Fleck

Beverly and Gordon Flynn
Forsythe Middle School
Gerald and Lynn Fouchey
Linda and Larry French

Larry Friedman & Mary Kalmes
Randi Friedman

Kimberly Furey

Luis and April Gago

David and Margaret Galbraith
Jim and Sister Dori Gapczynski
Martin Garber & Beth German
Elaine Gazda and James Mcintosh
Beth Gilford & John R. Alden
Christine Glaze

Dann Goodson and Melissa Swain
Virginia B. Gordan

Sally and Bill Goshorn

Greater Beneficial Union #630
Thomas and Ruth Green

Joann Green

Gretchen and David Gruner
Robert and Pamela Guenzel
Carl and Julia Guldberg

Mark and Brenda Gunderson
Sondra Gunn

Richard Hadden & Sue Matthes
Hadden

Richard and Gretchen Hadler
Haisley School PTO

Judith Hanks

James Hanselman and Joann Ronzio
Sherry E. Hansen and Lee Rome
Georgette Hansen

Mimi Harris

Kathryn Hartung

Mark Hassett & Jude Wilson
Jane Heirich

Katy L. Held

Heidi Herrell

Susan and Joel Hickey

Edward Hood

Huron Valley Sunrise Lions
David and Phyllis Husted

Gail Jackson

Gretchen Jackson

Robert H. Jackson

Belle Janiszewski

William and Joan Jaynes

Jeanne Joesten

Chris and Sandra Jung
Dorothy A. Kangas

Kantner and Assosciates

Rachel Kaplan

Nora Karsch
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$100-$249 (cont.)
Herbert Katz

Mary and David Keren
Thomas F. Kersey

Stephen and Judy Kesler
Barbara Kessler & Dick Sable
Scott Kim

King of Kings Lutheran Church
Rhea Kish

Carolyn and Jim Knake
Carolyn Kohl

James Kosteva

Barbara and Ronald Kramer
Syma Kroll

Fred and Agnes Kuebler

R. Bruce Laidlaw

Jane E. Laird

Jane F. Landefeld

Sandra Lentini

Gregory N. Levine & Kristin
Seefeldt

Donald and Carolyn Lewis
Robin and Roderick Little
Lois and William Lovejoy
David Lowenschuss & Kristin
McGuire

Karen and Barry Ludwig
Marcia Luke-Vandijk

Patricia Lynn

Michael Madison

Philip Maley

Laurence H. Margolis

Nancy and Philip Margolis
Anne and Ralph Martin

Lois M. Mayfield

Carrie Mayfield

Martha Mayo & Irwin Goldstein

Patricia Kaiser McCloud
Fred D. McCuiston, Jr.
Cathy McNair

Amy and David McNulty
Nelson and Catherine Meade
John and Doris Melvin

Ann R. Meredith

Denise Meyer-Banks

Joetta Mial

Maureen Michael and Roger De Roo
Jack and Carmen Miller
Anne Mixer

Hattula Moholy-Nagy

Jeanne and Lester Monts
Patricia and Thomas Morrow
Mary and Amir Mostaghim
William J. Mundus

Margaret Nance

Glenn Nelson

Network for Good

Anna Newman

Ken and Jane Nieman

Nancy and Richard Niethammer
Northside Community Church
Thomas and Darlene O’Brien
Mark and Adrienne O’Brien
Ara and Shirley Paul

Laura Payne

Carol and Wade Peacock
Miriam A. Perry

Amy Peters

Mary Pfaus

Marie Pierce

Pioneer High School

Patricia J. Pooley

Janet and Steven Popper
Robin Queen

Gregory Clay Ramsay

Laura and Kenneth Raynor
Jim and Bonnie Reece

Ron Reed

Rudolph E. Reichert, Jr., M.D.
Frederick and Anne Remley
Jane M. Richardson

Todd Roberts

Jean M. Robinson

Les and Ann Rogers

Kirk Rowland

Amy Sample and Jim Azim
Maya Savarino

Lori and Chuck Sawicki
Daniel G. Sayles

James V. Schaefer

Joyce and George Schlecht
Janet and George Schnierle
Ann and Thomas Schriber
Steven and Joanne Schultz
Schwaebischer Unterstuetzungs
Verein

Cynthia Scott

John Scudder and Regan Knapp
Nicole and Michael Sefton

Joanna Semanske

Bruce and Lisa Shapiro
Catherine Shaw & Evans Young
Clifford and Ingrid Sheldon
Floyd and Rosemary Sheppard
Constance Sherman

Ashalatha Shetty

Nancy Shiffler

Pamela and Paul Sieving
Robert and Elaine Sims

Anne Smith

Ernestine and Haldon Smith
Lois and William Solomon
Doris and Lawrence Sperling
Theodore and Elizabeth St. Antoine
Mary Stadel

David and Ann Staiger

Helen Starman

Robert J. Starring

Kathryn and William Stebbins
Thomas Steppe and Catherine Mann
Suzanne and Matt Steward
Raymond and Alena Stocking
Iris B. Stokes

Nancy H. Strong

Alan and Gail Sugar

Vicki and Henry Swain

John and Janet Talbot

Margaret Talburtt and James Peggs
Linda Tesar

Geoffrey Thomas and Kelly
Atkinson-Thomas

Michael and Deborah Tirico
Hitomi Tonomura

United Way of Southeastern PA
Joe and Sue Upton

Sandra Vallie

Mary Vandewiele

Don Vereen

Kristin Verhey & Seth Sadis
Marie Vitale

Helen M. Vogel

Mary E.Vogel

Joshua and Sally Warn

Charles Warpehoski and Nancy

Shore
Deborah and Michael Weber

Bryan Weinert & LaYale Forrest-

Weinert

Cathy and Daryl Weinert
Martha S. Weintraub & Peter D.
Smith

Susan Wellman

James and Ollie Wesley
Richard and Leslie Westbury
W. Scott Westerman, Jr.

Mary H. Westhoff

Charles and Sandra Westrin
Richard Wilson

Christopher and Noel Ann Winkler
Judith Wojnowski

Eugenie R. Wolfson

Shirley L. Wood

Patricia Zeichman

$1-$99

A-1 Rental

Sarah-Ann Abelson
Elaine and Phil Alexander
David Anderson

Janice Arps-Prundeanu
Shauna A. Babcock

Diane K. Baker and Edward Fead
Susan Bartman

Bradford and Lydia Bates
Percy and Cheryl Bates
Meryl Baughman

Lucy Bauman

Margaret Bayless

Nancy Becker

Marjorie Becker

Gary Bell

James H. Bennett
Rosemarion A. Blake
Janis Bobrin

Betty and Irving Boim
Kathlene Boonstra

Carl A. Brauer, |r.

Carol Sue Brodbeck
Gladys R. Brown

Mary and Bill Browning
Ronnie G. Bruce

Mary and Richard Burney
Brian Cadena

Candace Cadena

Judith Calhoun

Donald and Sandra Callard
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$1-$99 (cont.)
Wendy Carrell

Christin Carter-Su and Eugene Su
Richard M. Chesbrough
Edward and Rebecca Chudacoff
Church Women United in Ann
Arbor

Elizabeth Cicillini

Cindy Jones Associates

Mary Ellen Cleveland

Alice S. Cohen

Angelos and Katherine
Constantinides

Kindra Cooley

Richard and Wendy Correll
Mary C. Crichton

Alice and Rane Curl

Virginia Dabich

Danmar Products, Inc

Jennie Day

De Bora Mcintosh

Ronald and Anita Delph
Anita Demario

Linda Dibble

Marilyn and Douglas Dickson
Art and Carol Dils

Elinor Donoghue

Edward and Charlotte Dootz
Joseph and Yvonne Dulin
Shirley Eagen

Karen Ehrlich

Judge and Mrs. S.J. Elden
Bruce and Cheryl Elliott
Cary and Suzy Engleberg

Don and Jeannette Faber

Amy Fraleigh

Judith R. Francis

Nelson Freeman

Francelle and Kevin Fulton
Garris, Garris, Garris & Garris, P.C.
Marvin and Florence Gerber
Elise P. Gerich

Corrine Gignac

George Gilligan

Daniel and Mary Gray

Mrs. Susan J. Greenberg
Dale and Barbara Greiner
Mary Ellen Hagel

Anna Haney

Grace H. Hanninen

Olive E. Hansen

Alan Harris and Angela Costley
Harris

Monica and Jeffery Harrold
Amanda Hart

Mary Hathaway

Paul Haynes and Janet Johnson-
Haynes

Maria Heck

Bob and Lucia Heinold
Alexandra Hejazi

Ruth Heyn, M.D.

Carole Lapidos & Jeff Spaulding
Linda R. Larin

Shelley Larned

Timothy and Char Larsen
Judy and Jerold Lax

Joanne Leonard

Sue Leong

Mrs. Marilyn K. Lipnik

Diana Little, M.D.

Allin and Marjory Luther
Frances Lyman

Dale Magee

John H. Matlock

David and Donna Meyer
Joyce Meyer

Victor Meyers

Scott Mial

Ben Michelson

William and Joan Mikkelsen
Leigh and Dorothy Miller

B. Jo Mitchell & James Mitchell
Karen Moore

Michael C. Moran

Bernice S. Morse

Juliana Mosbey

Linda and Sam Myers
Lakshmi Narayanan

Barb Nieman

Kerry and Jack Novick

Lynn Nybell

Gwen and John Nystuen
Mark O’Boyle

Gregory A. O’Dell

Per and Joann Okey

Gloria O’Neill

Bonita and Parviz Panahi
Harry and Sharrie Parke
Gerald Parker

Sarah K. Peterson

Ernest N. Petrick

Claudia Pettit

Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts
Richard A. Pierce

Sacha Platt

Donald and Marjorie Plumb
Diana and William Pratt
Richard J. Preis

Susan E. Priller

Patricia Ramsey

William and Betty Ratcliff
Rebecca Ratliff and Matthew

Thompson

lan and Nancy Reed Twiss

Paul D. Reingold

Renee and John Robbins
Diane Rosenblum and Mark
Mitshkun

Gay Ellen Rotrock

Lois M. Russell

June A. Rusten

Eileen Ryan & Kevin Hennessey
Jone Rymer

Rosemary C. Sarri

Thomas and Charlene Schallhorn
Lois Schlachter

Inga and Courtland Schmidt
Mary E. Schmitt

Lois M. Schultz

Hazen Schumacher

John A. Seeley

Marvin and Harriet Selin
Martha and Robert Seward
Dorothy H. Shields

Patrick and Susan Shields
Elizabeth Silver

James and Irene Simpson
Irma J. Sklenar

Vernon and Elizabeth Soden
Carol and Robert Spaly
Barbara L. Spencer

Marion Spencer

William and Gloria Stapp

Jacqueline Stauppe

Nell Stern

Herbert and Sara Taggart
George and Gloria Taylor
Margie Teall

Andrew Thomas

Todd’s Service Auto Rain Inc.
Egons and Susanne Tons
Mary Jane and Paul Tramontin
David and Karen Ufer

Todd Van Appledorn

Lynette Vandelaar

Edward Vandenberg

Martha Vann

Kenneth and Emily Wachsberger
Dietmar U. Wagner & Mimi
Chapman

Ted and Wilma Wahl

Mary Nehra Waldo

Susan Walter

Mona L. Walz

Eric and Sherry Warden
Deirdre Warren

Susan |. Weber

Zelma Weisfeld

John and Sarah Weiss

Tom Weisz

Nancy Wellman

Helen Michael West

Donald and Kathleen Wieland
Ida Wiener

John and Nancy Wilkinson
Elizabeth A. Williams

William and Shirley Willits
Gerald and Marilyn Woolfolk
Jon and Jan Zdybel

Marjorie Ziefert

Douglas and Jennifer Zimmer
Lucille Zink

Wanda and George Zissis

Jens and Frances Zorn
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A Special Thanks!

Peace Neighborhood Center would
like to extend a special thank
you to the following businesses,
organizations and individuals for
their invaluable support in 2009:

Ann Arbor Area
Community Foundation

Ann Arbor Social
Capital Fund

Bethlehem United
Church of Christ

Buhr Foundation

Discount Tire

Elmo’s Main Street T-Shirts
Jolly Pumpkin Cafe & Brewery
Pryor Foundation

Speckhard-Knight Charitable
Foundation

Trinity Lutheran Church

The University of Michigan’s
Pan-Hellenic Council

Zingerman’s Deli

Zion Lutheran Church

Ruthanne Kelly Legacy Association
Elizabeth Smiley
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